
 

Ariad suspends sales of cancer pill Iclusig

October 31 2013

Ariad Pharmaceuticals is suspending sales of its leukemia drug Iclusig
because of concerns that patients could suffer from blood clots.

The Cambridge, Mass., company says the Food and Drug Administration
asked it to stop marketing the drug Wednesday afternoon. The company
said Thursday that it is negotiating with the FDA about changes to
prescribing information and new ways to manage the risks associated
with Iclusig. Ariad said it wants to resume marketing the drug.

Shares of Ariad Pharmaceuticals Inc. have lost three-quarters of their
value since concerns about side effects were disclosed earlier this month.
The stock slid 43 percent to $2.24 in premarket trading Thursday.

In December the FDA approved Iclusig as a treatment for two rare types
of leukemia.

© 2013 The Associated Press. All rights reserved.

Citation: Ariad suspends sales of cancer pill Iclusig (2013, October 31) retrieved 20 April 2024
from https://medicalxpress.com/news/2013-10-ariad-sales-cancer-pill-iclusig.html

This document is subject to copyright. Apart from any fair dealing for the purpose of private
study or research, no part may be reproduced without the written permission. The content is
provided for information purposes only.

Powered by TCPDF (www.tcpdf.org)

1/1

https://medicalxpress.com/news/2013-10-ariad-sales-cancer-pill-iclusig.html
http://www.tcpdf.org

